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Minutes
Standing Committee II: Wednesday 29 August, 8:00-10:30, Room 304, Session 215
The meeting was called to order at 8:05.  The chair opened the meeting with this statement:
“We, from the Standing Committee Academic and Research Libraries, want to express our disappointment that the IFLA LGBTQ Special Interest Group cannot attend this conference, and thus this conference is not inclusive, although this is what IFLA aims for.
We hope that in the future IFLA will choose locations where all members, including LGBTQ individuals, can participate and that the World Library and Information Congress becomes again an opportunity to exchange ideas, knowledge and experience for all our members”

We also want to express that SC-ARL supports the work of LGBTQ Special Interest Group.
SC-ARL members attendees: Liz State, Melita Ambrozic, Ursula Arning, Andreas Degkwitz, Jan Simane, Oarabile Rakgamanyane, Jayshree Mamtora, Marga Koelen, Mimi Calter, Tiiu Tarkpea

Non-members attendees: Laura Chiappara Estevez, Gina de Alwis, Muhb Akmal Ahmay, S. Neerputh

1. Evaluation of 2018 Sessions and Meetings

1.1. Hot Topics

The committee thanked the session organizers for a successful session.  The three topics: Artificial Intelligence, Open Access and Subject Indexing, were regarded as interesting and the discussions were fruitful.  The session was well attended, and there was good interaction between the presenters and the attendees.  The committee agreed that the session should be continued in future years.   
In discussions, the committee discussed several ideas for future sessions:

· There is interest in a brief summary of discussions at the end of the session.  This has been tried in the past and is logistically difficult.  The current approach is to summarize discussions in a blog post following the meeting.  
· This year, because of difficulties with the room arrangement, discussions were in large groups rather than at tables.  The committee agreed that this format worked well, and made the discussion very lively.  
· The presenter leading the discussion worked out quite well in two groups
· The groups were very diverse: nationality, age, level of knowledge of the topic. To bridge the gap of knowledge in certain topics we could use webinars
· We cannot really extend the hours since we have in total only 2 hours. So, we also need time for the joint session

· The introduction of 3 minutes is very short 

· The idea of joining hot topics session to make it two hours is an option

· We had around 110 participants
· The summary of the three discussions will be published on our blog

1.2. Joint Session 

Thanks to the coordinators of the session. It was an interesting mix of presentations. Around 120 people did attend. The discussion was sometimes difficult because of language problems.  After 6 presentations it is difficult to have a good discussion and interaction.

1.3. Division I session

It was a good session: Social Networks; looking for the next big thing: libraries and social networks; joint division I and Division IV Session.   Next year there will be again a joint division session. 
Vicki McDonald, Chair Division I, 
Vicki is visiting at many of the Standing Committee meetings.  She thanks everybody for the work done for IFLA and for the section. She explains the IFLA roadmap and she will organize some zoom conferences again in October to have our opinion on and input for the new strategy of IFLA which will be discussed in December in The Hauge. In Athens the new strategy will be presented and after that the new structure will be developed.
Vicki noted that next year will be an election year for IFLA, and those elections will include this committee.  Mimi Calter noted that there will be at least three positions to be filled, as three committee members, including the current chair, will complete their second and final term on the committee. Another two committee members are completing their first appointment, but are eligible for another four-year appointment if they decide to re-nominate.

An observer asked about the process to be appointed to the Standing Committee.  To become a member of the Standing Committee you have to be nominated. See for the procedure:  https://www.ifla.org/officers-corner/nomination-election-process.  People who are interested in becoming involved with the committee outside of a standing committee appointment can contact the chair or the secretary of this committee.

In addition to the elected positions, the committee may choose to appoint Corresponding Members.  Currently there are 2 open slots. A corresponding member is appointed for two years and this can be extended for another two years. If you are interested in serving on a Standing Committee but cannot (for financial or other reasons) attend the meetings of that Committee, you can approach the Chair or Secretary of the Standing Committee to enquire about being appointed a corresponding member. See for role of corresponding member: https://www.ifla.org/officers-corner/corresponding-members.  For any any applicant, the requirements for engagement, commitment, and attendance must be clear.  
In closing, Vicki mentioned the tools available for the SC members to stay in contact: Basecamp, Zoom conference option.  The IFLA website is also under development to make communication easier. Concern is raised about the memory of the committee since the website is redevelop the risk is that older documents will be deleted and not archived somewhere else.
2. Objectives, Planning & Assignment of Roles for 2019

2.1. ARL Attendance Award; Confirmation of roles and responsibilities

Liz State will continue as coordinator of the ARL Attendance Grant Award procedure. Marga Koelen will support her with this coordination task.  We need to pay extra attention how to reach possible applicants in the different regions but especially Latin America. We will allow Spanish applications and Ursula Arning will assist with the translation.  Adelaida Ferrer Torrens will also continue to support Spanish language reviews.  
The committee agreed to make a Facebook group for the past winners of the attendance award.  Laura Chiappara-Estevez (not a member of the SC) and award winner of this year Dil Ruksana Basunia will work on this.

The following persons will take care of the evaluation of the applications:
Africa section:  Lorraine J. Haricombe, Reggie Raju, Oarabile Rakgamanyane 
Asia section: Gulcin Cribb, Marga Koelen, Leo Ma 
South America section:  Ursula Arning, Adelaida Ferrer Torrens, Jayshree Mamtora
2.2. ARL Blog Content Development 

Leo Ma will continue in his role as coordinator.  
We all need to write blogs

Still we have some blogs to be published.  Use the trends report to report about new issues. The award winners are requested to write a blog about their experiences at the IFLA conference this year.
2.3. Session plans for 2019 WLIC
2.3.1. Hot Topics 
Lorraine J. Haricombe will remain the coordinator for hot topics. We still need a volunteer to help her with this. After we have decided which hot topics will be treated we could think about partnering with another section; preferably not a continent section but a content related section. 
In post-conference discussions Andreas Degkwitz and Adetoun Oyelude also agreed to assist with this program.  
2.3.2. Joint Session(s) 

Coordinators of the joint session will be: Mimi Calter and Tiiu Tarkpea.

In post-conference discussions, Gerald Beasley, Xin Li, and Ursula Arning also agreed to support this program.  

Chair and secretary had a discussion with the chair and secretary of the Health and Biosciences Libraries section about a joint session for next year. Possible topics: partnerships, relation with the SDG’s, open science. They are also interested. So, this will be investigated further. Another option is raised to have a combined session with Education and Training Section. Our chair will contact the chair of this section. A joint session with three divisions is also possible.

Note: following the ARL meeting, Mimi Calter attended the Health & Biosciences Libraries section meeting, and they are in favour of a joint session.  

It was noted that here will be next year a pre-conference on Open Science planned by the Science and Technology Libraries Section.  Since the conference will be next year in Europe the topic of “Open Science” would be a good topic. This needs to be further developed.

2.3.3. Satellite Meeting

We will hold the satellite session that we had hoped to have this year in Singapore in Rome in 2019.  It will, as before, be a collaboration between ARL, the Metropolitan Libraries section, the Public Libraries section, and the Library Buildings & Equipment Section, each of whom will work to support the program.  The two-day program will take place on 21 and 22 August, 2019, and the theme will be: “The evolving concept of library and its impact on building design.  The Metropolitan Libraries section will provide the venue: the Roma Capitale – Sistema Biblioteche Ventri Culturali. 
Mimi Calter and Leo Ma will be coordinators of this satellite session. 
In post-conference discussions, Jan Simane, Melita Ambrozic, and Adetoun Oyelude all agreed to support this program.  
2.4. Additional Activities

2.4.1. Patrick Danowski has initiated a session on Development of an IFLA Open Access statement. Marga Koelen has attended the session. The discussion is how to get the issue of Open Science on the strategic Agenda of the IFLA. The current statement is of 2011. Marga Koelen remains contact person.

2.4.2. Chair and Secretary will prepare the action plan for the next year and this will soon be communicated to the members for advice and comments. Chair asks if we need to change the objectives. None of the members sees that is necessary so we leave the objectives as they are. 

3. Additional Business
3.1. Webinars

Following up on the discussion in our first committee meeting, the committee will plan to organize webinars for our members and non-members who like to be updated on issues.   Reggie Raju will coordinate this.  We will use Zoom software for this.  Specific topics were not determined, and Reggie will be able to coordinate what works best.  Ramesh Gaur will assist Reggie.  
3.2. Co-chairs

The issue of appointing substitutes or co-chairs for secretary and chair was discussed. Maybe this is a good idea to keep the historical memory of the section? Maybe you will also be more active if you know that as co-chair you will become the chair?

It is not be seen as necessary by the members so for the time being we do not appoint a co-chair and co-secretary. Mimi will remain as an advisor when she will leave next year and she can also become a corresponding member. 
3.3. Outreach

The committee discussed opportunities to improve outreach to our members community. We use the e-mail listserv to distribute messages and call for actions. Some of the e-mail addresses are not correct.  It is very difficult to make changes to these e-mail list.  Do we need to use other channels as well? Webinars will probably help to have more outreach. Conclusion is to continue with the same channels.
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